English Translation

In remembrance...

On October 12, 2012, at 8:25 AM, our work train #1002,
pulled by locomotive #1004, was subjected to a terrorist
attack by activation of an explosive causing the derailment of
the engine and flat car with backhoe at Km 45+100 on the
The Viper Bridge, damaging the track structure and
equipment.

This locomotive was moving a gang of workers who were to
remove debris by a landslide that had caused damage to
the rail line at Km 045+075. The bomb explosion
unfortunately caused the death of our colleague, SEGUNDO
ALFONSO VALVERDE, 58 years old and a member of the
TRIANA track maintenance crew and a native of the region.

We commemorate the regrettable death of our colleague.

Mr. Valverde’s death was a difficult blow to the Ferrocarril
del Pacifico (FDP) railroad family, but at the same time a

greater challenge to recover immediately to show our

customers, employees and everyone that we are much stronger as a nation than those who

commit terrorist acts to deter us with cowardly attacks that kill innocent civilians and damage

the welfare of the people.
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October 13-15, 2012 the FDP work crews
carried out the preliminary work to ensure the
opening of the main line at Km 40+050 and the
stability of the affected structure. At the
present time, normal rail transport service is
operating safely, reliably and trustworthy
because it is our promise of courage, without
being held by terrorist attacks.
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